
 

June 07, 2019 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 
 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 

No. 41 (2019) Guyana 

DEMERARA RIVER  

The Maritime Administration Department hereby notifies all vessels calling Port Georgetown 
and those in Port Georgetown, that the Guyana Power & Light (GPL) will commence 
Submarine Cable laying and Pile Driving activities across the Demerara River from Princess 
Street Outfall Georgetown to Vreed en Hoop Ferry Stelling on June 08, 2019 for a period of 
seven (7) days. 
 
This operation would be conducted by utilizing the undermentioned vessels; 
 
M/T MINDY LYNN  
M/T RED DAWN  
D/B GAICO MARINE 
 
The submarine cable would be buried along the following coordinates: 
 

No.   Latitude (N) Longitude (W)        Remarks 

1 06°48'.455 58°10'.600 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

2 06°48'.450 58°10'.550 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

3 06°48'.345 58°10'.195 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

4 06°48'.335 58°10'.175 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

 

During this period, four (4) wooden piles would be installed within this restricted area and 
would be fitted with lights showing the following characteristics FL Q Y (Quick Flashing 
Yellow Light) 
 
The above mentioned vessels would be on site for the duration of this exercise and mariners 
are therefore, warned to navigate with caution when in this area 
 
Communication can be made on VHF Ch.16 or via the Georgetown Lighthouse. 
 

M. Tennant 
Harbour Master (Ag) 
 


